
NRCREP - Comments on the Draft Environmental lmpact Statement for theProposed National Enrichment.Facilityin Lea CouR

/ /7/6

From: "Charles Hersh" <chuck101 @optonline.net>
To: "Anna Bradford" <nrcrep~nrc.gov>
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Subject: Comments on the Draft Environmental Impact Statement for theProposed National
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Charles Hersh
291 Sioux Ave
Amityville, NY 11701

January 6, 2005 ,9 Pg&e66J1

Anna Bradford

Anna Bradford:

Chief, Rules and Directives Branch
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Mail Stop T6-D59
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

Re: Comments on the Draft Environmental Impact Statement for the Proposed
National Enrichment Facility in Lea County, New Mexico (NUREG-1790);
Docket No. 70-3103

To Whom It May Concern:

Subject: Stop Mining and Enriching Uranium and Start Reprocessing and
Using the "Spent Fuel You Already Have

Will you please stop mining and enriching uranium and instead start
reprocessing and using the "spent" nuclear fuel that you already have?

Right now our entire commercial nuclear industry is using less than 4% of
the fuel and discarding the rest as waste. This is because we don't
reprocess the so-called "spent" nuclear fuel and recover the unused fuel,
which is greater than 96%. Most of the other nuclear nations are aware of
this and use MOX fuel, which is mixed oxides of uranium and plutonium.

Since this has been going on for over 30 years, we have accumulated huge
reserves of "dirty" fuel that can be cleaned up-the so-called "spent"
fuel. Furthermore, we have even larger accumulations of depleted uranium
available for use as nuclear fuel. There is no need to enrich uranium for
probably the next one thousand years, at least. Let's stop all the waste
and inefficiency and finally start managing both our fuel and nuclear
waste wisely.

If you examine uranium ore, it consists mostly of U238 and only 0.7% is
U235. A sensible policy would utilize the U238 by incorporating it in a
nuclear reactor where it is converted to Pu239, (plutonium) and then used
as fuel. Of course this would mean using MOX fuels as they are made. At
present, our entire nuclear industry uses the fuel once and then throws it
away. We need to stop making all this waste immediately and we can, just I - tq-O ii-' -d3
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by reprocessing the dirty fuel we already have into usable MOX fuel.

So how much fuel do we have in the waste? For 30 years we used 4%, leaving
96% available. We have been saving 24 times as much fuel as we have been
using each year for over 30 years. This amounts to a 720-year supply, (24
times 30 = 720). This is amazing. We accumulated a 720-year supply of fuel
to run our entire industry! Unbelievable! Guess what? Congress wants to
permanently dispose of this dirty fuel in Yucca Mountain! How dumb!

So how much fuel do we have from enriching uranium and thereby leaving
depleted uranium? My estimate is a 5,600-year supply!

Enriched / Depleted Uranium Ore
Enriched uranium ore is between 3-5% uranium 235 and the rest is uranium
238. Uranium ore is roughly 0.7% uranium 235 the rest is uranium 238.
Depleted uranium ore is roughly 0.3% uranium 235 and the rest uranium 238.

Problem: How much uranium ore do you need to make 1 lb of 4% enriched
uranium oxide and how much depleted uranium is left over?

Start with X amount of U ore

Equate the amount of U235 for your 3 samples, the ore, the enriched U and
the depleted U.

X(0.7%)=1 (4%)+(x-1)(0.3%) or 0.7x=4+0.3(x-1)

Solve for x and x-1

0.4x=3.7 x=37/4 x=9.25 x-1 =8.25

You need about 9 lbs of ore and you are left with about 8 lbs of depleted
U.

Based upon this simple problem, we would have 8 times as much fuel in
depleted uranium as we have in the so-called "spent" fuel. This is about
5,600 years or 8 times 700 years.

This is a huge surplus of fuel and it seems absolutely ridiculous to throw
it away. Furthermore, it makes no sense to keep mining and enriching
uranium when we have so much fuel already. All this fuel can greatly
reduce our dependence on fossil fuels as well as reduce carbon dioxide
greenhouse emissions. We could easily meet the Kyoto standards.

I'm aware of the 'Overview of Generation IV Technology Roadmap" by the GIF
countries dated 18 Sep 2002. The problem is what do we do in the meantime?
We have 103 commercial nuclear power plants that are continuing to use the
fuel once and throw it away. This is very wasteful and causes huge
storage/disposal problems. We need to start reprocessing this waste and
using the resulting MOX fuels. This will stop the further production of
nuclear waste while keeping all of our nuclear power plants running and
producing cheap non-polluting electricity. We need to start reprocessing
and using the MOX fuels.

Reference the Cogema Website http:l/cogema.fr/. They are a major nuclear
reprocessing facility in Le Hague, France. They reprocess nuclear waste



NRCREP - Comments on the Draft Environmental Impact Statem entf theProposed National Enrichment Facility in Lea Cou w

for England, France, Japan and other countries. Unfortunately, they
reprocess the waste by first chemically removing the plutonium and then
removing the true waste, dirt from the dirty uranium fuel. They then
reincorporate the plutonium oxide back into the fuel. I believe this
method can be safely done without leading to plutonium theft and nuclear
proliferation. You need to look into this matter. I know that Russia did
try an experimental technique of uranium-plutonium co-precipitation. They
closed their facility out of health fears. Perhaps some research into how
to reprocess "spent" nuclear fuel without first separating the plutonium
is necessary. In any case, you need to start dealing with the excess
nuclear fuel problem immediately.

Please consider this matter and thank you for your time. I'm a retired
electronics engineer formerly employed by the US Army and this issue has
been bothering me for years.

Regards,

Charles A. Hersh
Please enter these comments into the official record on this proceeding.

Sincerely,

Charles Hersh
631-789-3611
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